BOROUGH OF POINT PLEASANT

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

April 25, 2018
The regular meeting of the Point Pleasant Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to

Order by Chairman Schroeder at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Schroeder led the Salute to the Flag.  He proceeded to open the meeting in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”.

Roll Call Vote

            Members Present:  
Mrs. Petrillo

Mr. Weiglein

Mr. Giordano

Mr. Schroeder



Members Absent: 
Ms. Commins

Ms. Masterson

Mr. Marshall


Mr. Blank
Mr. Coleman

Mr. Nikola

Mr. Shrewsberry 


Attorney:  Mr. Gertner

Unfinished/New Business
01-18- Block 153 Lot 6- Durden- 903 Catherine Street- Certificate of Continuance of a Non-Conforming Use- (7:05-10:08)
The applicant is seeking a Certificate of Continuance of a Non-Conforming Use.  

Brian Duncan, attorney for the applicant.

Joseph Lolka, Engineer 
Daniel Popovitch, objecting attorney for Lisa Pantaleone, 905 Catherine Street

A-1 1947 Google Map

A-2 1952 Google Area

A-3 Land Use Ordinances
A-4 Survey 1967

A-5 Survey 1982

Mr. Lolka stated he is a surveyor, but also the applicant’s sister.  He has personal knowledge of the home since 1982, time of her purchase.  The google map shows a dwelling on the property, since at least 1956.  The first Land Use Ordinance to put restrictions on the R-1 Zone was in 1967.  In his professional opinion this home has been a two-family dwelling, since at least 1967. 

There is no interior staircase for the basement.
Mr. Popovitch cross examined Mr. Lolka.  He asked if he could tell from the aerials if the home was a two-family. 
Mr. Lolka replied no.

Mr. Popovitch asked if he has any personal knowledge to the property prior to 1982.

Mr. Lolka replied no.

Mr. Popovitch asked if this was a traditional Cape Cod home with the stair case in the center.
Mr. Lolka replied yes.

Public:

Mr. DeAngelis, 1226 George St, asked if it was a two-family home when the home was purchased in 1982.
Mr. Lolka replied yes.

Mr. Christopher Stone, Architect, was sworn in.  Mr. Stone testified there is no interior staircase for the basement.  The gas and electric are separate.  The kitchens are exactly the same, knotty pine and they are stacked.  There is no evidence in the change of original construction.  
Mr. Popovitch had O-1 marked into evidence- List of permits from building department

Mr. Popovitch asked if the permit paper stated the electrical service was just split out.  

Mr. Stone didn’t know what the permit paper represented, he never saw it before.

Public

Mr. DeAngelis, 1226 George St, asked when Mr. Stone inspected the house.

Mr. Stone replied December 16, 2017

Mr. Paul Pantaleone, 905 Catherine St, is an electrician and became familiar with the home fixing some breakers for the tenants.  He questioned if the panels were separate for the 1st and 2nd floor.

Mr. Stone believes they are separate, but he didn’t check the electric.
Mr. Judson Simon, 909 Catherine St asked if there is a double flue or two chimneys.

Mr. Stone replied double flue.

 A-6 Testimony of Mr. Stone

A-7   Photo of 1st floor

A-8   Photo of 2nd floor

A-9   Basement

A-10 Gas Meters

A-11 1040 from owner’s tax return

Marilyn Durden, owner was sworn in.  Ms. Durden testified she lived in the downstairs unit and replaced the heating system in 1984.  She prefers hot water baseboard.  That is why there are vacated ducts.  There were two oil tanks in the basement, which have been removed.  She upgraded the electrical service.  

Mr. Popovitch cross examined Ms. Durden.

O-2 OPRA from Police

Mr. Popovitch asked if she was aware of the police calls to her home.

Ms. Durden replied no.

Mr. Duncan replied that could be police, fire or first aid.

Mr. Popovitch called his client, Lisa Pantaleone, 905 Catherine Street.

Mr. Popovitch asked if there are any other two-families in the area.

Ms. Pantaleone replied no.

Mr. Popovitch questioned the police calls to the house.

Ms. Pantaleone replied they were all police calls, not fire or first aid.

Ms. Pantaleone continued that the house is a problem and usually not cared for.  Today it looks nice because it is for sale.  

Public Comment:
Judson Simon 909 Catherine Street stated as a surveyor homes are usually marked multi-family or single-family dwellings.
Diane Dwyer 43 Second Street, PA. A friend of Marilyn.  She always checks on Marilyn and her property.  She does screen her tenants.  If she gets the approval she will be hiring a management company.  
Mr. Popovitch surmised the fact that this home was built in 1967 and used as a two-family has not been proved.  They could have provided more proofs, but didn’t.  No tax records have been provided.  There is no proof that this home has been constructed as a two-family home since1967.  He would urge the Board to deny the application.
Mr. Duncan stated these cases are problematic anyway.  It’s not easy to find smoking gun evidence.  Sometimes you need to use common sense. The footprint on the survey is consistent with the aerials.  There have been leases in place since the applicant has owned the home.  They hired an architect to testify that the home was built as a two-family dwelling.  The evidence speaks for itself, not beyond reasonable doubt, but with common sense.
Caucus
Mrs. Petrillo feels they have not proved the case back to 1967.

Mr. Coleman and Mr. Schroeder agree.

Mrs. Petrillo doesn’t doubt that this home has existed since 1982.  She doesn’t believe the applicant meet the burden of proof.

Ms. Masterson agrees they didn’t meet the burden.

Mr. Schroeder agrees.  He also said there are records available. 

Mr. Coleman questioned the two oil tanks

Ms. Commins believes it was built as a two family home, but agrees they didn’t prove their case.
Mr. Weiglein believes the two oil tanks help prove the case.
Mr. Schroeder questioned why would they build a two-family home at that time?

A motion to deny was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Ms. Masterson
Roll Call Vote

Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes




Mr. Coleman- Yes

Mr. Weiglein- No
Ms. Masterson- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes

A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Mr. Weiglein.  All were in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Morgan
Zoning Board Secretary
